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The St. Elizabeth of the Trinity parish grouping acknowledges that we carry 

out our worship and ministry on the traditional unceded territory of the 

Mi’kmaq and Wəlastəkwiyik (Maliseet) Peoples.  This territory is covered by 

the “Treaties of Peace and Friendship” which these nations first signed with 

the British Crown in 1726.   

The treaties did not deal with surrender of lands and resources but, in fact, 

recognized Mi’kmaq and Wəlastəkwiyik title and established the rules for 

what was to be an ongoing relationship between nations. 

 

 

 

 

Daily Readings - June 5th to June 11th, 2023 

Monday (St. Boniface) Tobit 1:1-3, 17, 2:1-8 Mark 12:1-12 

Tuesday  Tobit 2:9-14, 3:1 Mark 12:13-17 

Wednesday Tobit 3:1-13 15-17 Mark 12:18-27 

Thursday Tobit 4:20, 5:4, 6:10-11, 7:1, 9-16, 8:1, 4-9 Mark 12:28-34 

Friday  Tobit 11:5-15  Mark 12:35-37 

Saturday Tobit 12:1-20 Mark 12:38-44 

Sunday (Corpus Christi) Deuteronomy 8:2-3, 14-16 1 Corinthians 10:16-17 John 6:51-59 

Regular Mass Times   

                     Saturdays Sundays 
         4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost 

          7:00 p.m. at Holy Family 
8:30 a.m. at St. Jude’s 

10:30 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary 

    To meet with Fr. Phil, please call the parish office at 506-386-6178.  

We pray for those who are awaiting or recovering from surgery, those 

receiving treatment, and those needing strength, including Bill Connor, 

Jacques Cormier, Joan Frontain, Ernie Peters, Evan Hickey, Janet 

Robichaud, Megan Kelly (niece of Jim and June Tucker), Jessica Dockrill 

(granddaughter of Al Kavanaugh), Kay Foote (sister of Pat Finnegan),  

Mani G. (father-in-law of Caroline Bastian) and Dan Lunney. 

 

 

 

We also remember those who have gone before us in faith, including 

Regina Andrews (sister of Lucy McKinley). 

June 4th, 2023 

 



 

 

Liturgies for Weeks – June 2nd to June 11th, 2023 

Peoples Park Tower   

Friday, June 2nd 

Friday, June 9th 

2:00 p.m. 
2:00 p.m. 

Léandre Langis – daughters, Ernestine, Annette, and families 
For the People 

Holy Ghost Church   

Saturday, June 3rd 
Saturday, June 10th 

4:00 p.m. 
4:00 p.m. 

Fred Mercer – the late, Mary Richardson 
Violet O’Hara – the family 

Holy Family Church   

Saturday, June 3rd 

Saturday, June 10th 

7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

For the People 
Regina Andrews – sisters, Lucy McKinley & Margie Sheridan 

St. Jude’s Church   

Sunday, June 4th 

 Sunday, June 11th 
8:30 a.m. 
8:30 a.m. 

Theo Jongma – sister-in-law, Siene Bos 
Cecelia Glenen – the late, Simone Berry 

Immaculate Heart of Mary   
Sunday, June 4th 

Wednesday, June 7th  
Sunday, June 11th       

10:30 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 

Cal Luedee (Anniv) – Eileen and the girls and their families 
Haydee and Luca Loberza – Gordon and Liliana Trail 
Boyne Murphy – Molly and Roger Legere 

 

IMPORTANT!!  While local Food Banks appreciate your generosity and compassion, it is important for us 
all to remember a few things: 
• If your donation is perishable (that is, if it needs to be refrigerated to stay good) – they cannot accept it. 
• Avoid donating foods way past expiry; think about what you’d be willing to feed your own family. 
• Food Banks cannot accept anything made in personal kitchens (like baked goods or leftovers). 
 

Food Banks 

 

Holy Family Church (House of Nazareth) - They need razors for men and women, 
toothbrushes, and any food items. 

Holy Ghost and Immaculate Heart of Mary (Albert County Food Bank) 
Items required at this time, toothpaste, men’s and women’s deodorant, cakes of soap, 
drinking juice boxes, puddings, toilet paper and cleaning supplies. 

St. Jude’s (Salisbury Helping Hands Food Bank) – Right now, they need deodorant, 
shampoo, Kleenex, toothpaste, mayonnaise, ketchup, jams, mustard, cereal, and any school 
snacks!  As always, everything is appreciated. 

 

Did You Know?    
Today’s Scriptures reveal that the Father, Son and Holy Spirit cannot be understood apart from their unity.  

To be in a relationship with God is to enter into a relationship 
with all that God is and all that God does.  Our union with God 
is a union of concern for all God has created.  We are initiated 
into that union at baptism, and at that moment, we no longer 
exist in isolation but are joined with the communion of saints; 
we become members of a body that we dare to name the body 
of Christ.  Every time we invoke the Trinitarian God, we affirm 
this truth.                                        (Page 228, Sourcebook 2023)  



 

 

Exploring Our Faith 
May they all be one 
If you have ever accompanied a person approaching 
their own death, you know the words they share 
with you are among the most important words you 
will ever hear from them.  
When someone is withing 
hours or days of death, what 
preoccupies their hearts 
and minds tends not to be 
about last night’s Blue Jays 
game or the price of 
broccoli.  They want to 
make things right.  It’s their 
last chance to say what they 
always wanted to say.  They 
speak about forgiveness, or 
gratitude, or their fears or 
regrets, or of “going to meet 
their Maker”---heart stuff. 
 
Jesus was no different.  He also had a farewell 
speech, and it spans five chapters in the Gospel of 
John (Jn. 13:31-17:26).  One of the last things he said 
to his Apostles before his imminent death was, 
“Father, just as you are in me and I am in you, so 
they also be one in us,” (Jn. 17:21).  Speaking from 
his heart of hearts, Jesus’ great desire was that we 
would all be one. 
 
Let’s face it, we are not all one.  Just look at the 
evening news, if you can tough it out for an entire 
hour, and you will see how divided we are.  Just 
ponder riffs in your own family, and you will notice 
how not everyone, nor everything, is one.  
 
We may not have much control over many of the 
divisions in the outside world, but we can make an 
effort to be one when we gather for Sunday 
Eucharist.  If we cannot be one in our singing, 
praying, greeting, and body language during Mass, 
there’s little hope it will spread outside of the halls 
of worship into the larger world. 
 
Good liturgy calls for a unified posture.  In the parish 
grouping of Saint Elizabeth of the Trinity, the 
unifying posture for the entire Eucharistic Prayer is 
that we stand (It may be different in your parish 

grouping).  “We are the Body of Christ,” and that’s 
not just a saying or a theological concept that has no 
ramifications for our lives or for our Sunday 

worship.  If St. Paul were 
to drop in on our 
Eucharistic celebrations, 
he would probably ask 
the same question he 
posed to the people in 
Corinth, “Has Christ 
been divided?” (1 Cor. 
1:13).  When some 
people are standing and 
others are kneeling 
during the Eucharistic 
Prayer, I have to 
conclude that perhaps 
Christ is divided—that 

there is no credence in the belief of one Lord, one 
Spirit, one Church, and one baptism. Everyone is just 
doing their own thing.  The Church’s liturgy is never 
an expression of an individual’s personal piety, and 
it is certainly not an expression of self-righteousness 
(“I’ll show these people what real worship should be 
about!”).  Everything is symbolic in the Mass; 
nothing is just done for expediency.  If that’s true, 
then even our body language communicates 
something.  
 
In the last five years in particular, all the churches 
that make up our archdiocese have seen a wonderful 
influx of people from various parts of the world.  
Look around and you will notice people from the 
Philippines, South Korea, Indonesia, South America, 
Africa, and elsewhere.  You are a blessing to the 
Church, an expression of the Church’s richness.  
However, I challenge you, and everyone else, to be 
one with the community you worship with.  If your 
desire is to be one with the community you worship 
with, and that community stands during the 
Eucharistic Prayer, you stand as well.  If your desire 
is to be one with the worshipping community, and 
that community kneels at certain points during the 
Eucharistic Prayer, you kneel as well.  If your desire 
is to one with the worshipping community, and that 
community stands on its heads and coughs nickels, 

 



 

 

you stand on your head and cough nickels.  Always 
strive to be one with the community you are 
worshipping with.  Unity must trump all other 
concerns, even if we think everyone around us is 
doing it wrong.  
 
I’ve visited St. Peter’s Basilica in Rome.  I’ve also 
visited St. John Lateran Church in Rome (the mother 
church of all churches in the world), and numerous 
churches and basilicas all over Europe.  One of the 

things I’ve noticed is that none of them have fixed 
pews or kneelers.  Pews and kneelers came very late 
in the Church’s history of worship.  Maybe they had 
a better grasp of “uniformity of posture,” of 
“togetherness” than we have.  
 
My point is, “when in Rome, do as the Romans do.”  It 
not only provides for good liturgy, but it also fulfills 
Jesus’ dying desire, “that they all be one, Father, as I 
am in you, and you are in me.”  

 

 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Through the Sacrament of Holy Baptism, we welcome, 

            Tilly Chelsea, beloved daughter of Chris and Madison 

          Malia Carmelita, beloved daughter of Brian and Aylish 

May the grace and blessings received at Baptism guide each of you throughout your 
lives, and may this holy occasion bring your families great joy. 

                         God bless you little ones – beautiful children of God! 

 

This year’s GRAD MASS for the parish grouping will take place on  
Sunday, June 11th at the 10:30 a.m. Mass at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church. 

Letters have been sent out to our youth who are in grade 12 this year.  If you’re a grad who 
didn’t get a letter, or if you know of a grad who didn’t get a letter, please contact the 

Catechism office at 506-387-4198 or by email at  catechism.set@gmail.com to get all the details.  

 

Ministry – How Are You Called to Serve? 

This week, in the last of series of announcements talking about the various 
ministries in our church, we would like you to consider ministries that may not 
be as public.  We are in need of pastoral care people who could bring 
communion to those who are homebound.  If you have a flare for environment 
and are creative, then perhaps working with our church environment team may interest you.  And we are 
always in need of sacristans.  (These are the people that care for the altar linens and cloths used at Mass.)  If 
any of these interest you, or anything else you have read over these four weeks, please call the office.  We 
would love to hear from you.   

 

Cathy Kennedy Lending Library 

Book Review – Compassion by Christina Feldman 
We are prone to idealize those who find nobility of heart in the midst of the greatest suffering.  In 
reality, they are ordinary people, like any of us.  To call them survivors would be to diminish their 
courage and commitment to healing.  They have not transcended sorrow; their hearts still ache and 
grieve.  Sometimes, in the midst of the greatest bitterness and resentment, you come to realize that 
you can never heal our own spirit as long as bitterness lives there.  To rescue yourself, you must 

rescue those who have harmed you from the power of your own rage.                   (from the Social Justice section) 

 



 

 

Mary’s Mantle Prayer Group (on Zoom) 

Would you like to gain new insights into how you can console Jesus; to learn the keys 
to the great sanctity of the Saints and Blesseds like Therese of Lisieux, Faustina 
Kowalska, and Mother Teresa; and to have all the tools you’ll need to “become a saint, 
a great saint, and quickly”?  Join our Mary’s Mantle Prayer Group for a 10-week book 
study via Zoom starting June 7th.  This retreat is based on the book by Fr. Michael 
Gaitley, MIC.  

Consoling the Heart of Jesus  

For more information, contact Tiffany Good at goodtiffany@hotmail.com or call  
506-386-5442 for details.  We will gather Wednesday evenings from 6:00 p.m.-7:30 
p.m.  The book can be purchased on Amazon: Consoling the Heart of Jesus: A Do-It-
Yourself Retreat. Hope to see you there! 

 

Holy Family Church 

Holy Family will be hosting a wonderful, delicious,  
oh-you-gotta-be-there, Parish Potluck!! 

It’s coming up next weekend on Sunday, June 11th and  
starts at 3:00 p.m. 

Please plan to join us!  All are welcome! 

There is a sign-up sheet at the church, and it would help if you could 
indicate if you’re bringing an appetizer, salad, main or dessert. 

Holy Family Church is seeking a temporary, part-time caretaker starting  
Monday, June 26th until August 28th.  Duties include cleaning the church and 

lawn maintenance.  Equipment and supplies are provided. 

If you would like more information or to submit your resumé, please contact 
Anne Marcoux at annemarcoux.set@gmail.com.   

The deadline to apply is Friday, June 16th. 

The Holy Family Seniors Club is planning a bus trip to  
St. Andrews on Thursday, August 10th.   

This wonderful day in St. Andrews will include a quick stop in  
Saint John, and then a morning of free browsing time to enjoy the 

many boutiques and shops on St. Andrews’ Water Street.  In the afternoon, it’s a visit to Ministers Island and 
then off to St. George for a lovely supper together.  Cost is $140/person. 

We will depart Moncton at 7:30 a.m. and expect to return around 7:00 p.m. 

All are welcome!  

 Seats are limited though, so please don’t wait to 
register. 

For further information, call  
Peter Mulroy at 506-386-2616 or  

Jean Ryan at 506-382-9812. 

 
 
 
 

mailto:goodtiffany@hotmail.com
mailto:annemarcoux.set@gmail.com


 

 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

The regular meeting of the  
Immaculate Heart of Mary Ladies 

Society will take place on  

                      Tuesday, June 6th in the Dan Bohan Centre. 

                      Potluck will start at 6:00 p.m.   
                      Bring your spouse or a friend! 

The regular meeting of the  
Knights of Columbus Council 9270  

will take place on  
Wednesday, June 14th at  

     7:00 p.m. in the Dan Bohan Centre. 

                                 (Please note that date!) 

 

Wishes of love to Marion Doherty on her 101st Birthday! 

Back in the 1950’s, Joe and Marion Doherty were part of a group of Catholic 
families who found temporary locations for Mass within Riverview, all the while 
working with the Archdiocese to get approval to build a Catholic church on this 
side of the river.   

To this day, we continue to worship at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, built 
because of the dedication and devotion of people of faith like the Doherty’s.     

Thank you Marion and may God bless your special day! 

 

Knights of Columbus 

Knights Online 50/50 Raffle! 

This week’s winner is 

Anne Dowe ($167) 

Largest prize yet – congratulations Anne!! 

If you’d like to be part of this fundraiser, go to 
www.setmoncton.com and click on the  

red ‘Knights’ button.    

                                                                                                  Thank you and good luck to all! 

 

      

Mondays @ The Movies - Everyone is invited to join our next film discussion taking place 
on June 12th at 10:30 a.m. when we will be discussing the (1995) film Dead Man Walking 
featuring Susan Sarandon and Sean Penn, both having won Academy Awards for their 

roles.  Monday @ The Movies is a discussion group that meets regularly via Zoom to talk about faith 
connections in popular movies.   Contact Karen for more information or to register.  

Upcoming Meetings 
Adult Faith Commission - Wednesday, June 7th at 6:30 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish. 
VBS Team Meeting – Sunday, June 11th at 12:15 p.m. in the basement of Immaculate Heart of 
Mary Parish.  

Trevor 506-857-4879 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com        Karen LeBlanc 506-387-4198 or karen.diocese@gmail.com 

http://www.setmoncton.com/
mailto:trevord.diocese@gmail.com
mailto:karen.diocese@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Westmorland-Albert-Kent Chapter  
of the Irish Canadian Cultural  

Association of N.B. 

We are pleased to offer 5 bursaries, valued at $200.00 each, to a student entering or attending post-
secondary studies.   Deadline for application is June 30th, 2023.   

Please include a personal letter detailing your future plans and send via mail to The Irish Association, P.O. 
Box 26022, Moncton, N.B. E1E 4H9 or by email to watchdog@nb.sympatico.ca. 

 

Fundraiser for Charity!! 
Father’s Day (June 18th) Car Show and Shine 

If you are looking for something fun to do on Father’s Day, please 
take a stroll over to Caseley Park in Riverview (just up behind the 

Dan Bohan Centre)!   

Hosted by the Ford Country Club, this show is open from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and will 
feature all makes of Antique, Classic and Custom Vehicles.  Riverview Lions Club will operate 

the canteen and there will also be an auction plus 50/50 draws! 

Entry fee is by donation and all proceeds go to local charities. 

Show contact for details is Denis Carrier at 506-866-8599 

 

The theme of this year’s  

in-person Vacation Bible School 

will be  

Stellar: Shine Jesus’ Light  

and will run from June 26th-29th 

in the mornings at  

Immaculate Heart of Mary. 

Registration is open to anyone 

aged 3 up to the end of grade 6, 

and there will be a $20 deposit 

required which will be returned 

at the end of the program.   

Register online by visiting  

www.diomoncton.ca → 

Pastoral Offices → Youth Faith 

Development → Vacation Bible 

School and then click on the 

poster. 

Contact Karen at 506-387-4198 or karen.diocese@gmail.com for more information. 
 

mailto:watchdog@nb.sympatico.ca
http://www.diomoncton.ca/
https://www.diocesemoncton.ca/sn_uploads/fck/Earth-Day-Challenge-2023.zip
https://www.diocesemoncton.ca/sn_uploads/fck/Earth-Day-Challenge-2023.zip
https://www.diocesemoncton.ca/sn_uploads/fck/Earth-Day-Challenge-2023.zip
mailto:karen.diocese@gmail.com


 

 

The Canadian Red Cross Short Term Health Equipment Loan Program allows 
people to return home from hospital earlier and gives independence and dignity to those 
in palliative care.  Individuals can receive aids such as wheelchairs, walkers, bath seats, 
benches, commodes and toilet seats, crutches and canes, bed handles and other durable 
medical equipment.  If you have upcoming surgery, you can be prepared for when you 
return home.  Loans are typically for one year but can be extended, if necessary. 

Please speak with your health care provider (your doctor, physiotherapist, Extra-Mural 
nurse, etc) and they can fax in a prescription requesting the equipment you need.  For further information, 
you can go in person to 246 Lutz St., Moncton or call 506-863-2650. 

 

To allow all members of our faith community to enter into worship more fully….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PADs – Change is coming soon!   

The parish is migrating to a new PAD system.  This new system will give us more 
flexibility to change the donation amounts from month to month, while continuing to 
provide a safe and secure way to donate to the parish.  The new donation frequency will 
be monthly only on either the 1st or 15th.  We are projecting for the new system to be 
active on August 1st.  This means that if you donate by PAD to Holy Family or Immaculate 
Heart of Mary, and your PAD does NOT run on the 1st or 15th, we will need to make a 

change to the date and the amount of your donation.  If your PAD runs weekly, biweekly, or monthly on any 
date other than the 1st or 15th, please feel free to reach out to Anne at the parish office to discuss your new 
options.  Likewise, please expect a phone call or email from Anne to discuss your options.  All your donations 
are gratefully received and necessary to the operation of our churches – please prayerfully consider your 
monthly amount.   

 

Weekly Offerings for all Churches  

Peoples Park Tower (incl PADs) 
Church Support $215.00 (13); Loose $37.00 

Maintenance Fund $12.00 (2) 
Nazareth House $130.00 

Holy Family Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $1,654.00 (35); Loose $196.00 

Maintenance Fund $63.00 (4) 

St. Jude’s Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $378.00 (16); Loose $70.00 

 

Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $162.00 (10); Loose $20.00 

Immaculate Heart of Mary (incl PADs) 
Church Support $3,760.00 (108); Loose 303.00 

Property Upkeep $223.00 (13) 
Youth $30.00 (2); Social Action $217.00 (9) 

Please DO NOT wear 

scented (strong smelling) 

products. 

 

Please DO remember to 

silence your phone. 

 

Thank you everyone! 

Thank you! 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 


